

March 24, 2011

David Siddall

Vice President, Deputy General Counsel, Chief Compliance Officer and Corporate Secretary Anadarko Petroleum Corporation 1201 Lake Robbins Drive The Woodlands, Texas 77380

Dear Mr. Siddall:

Thank you for sharing with As You Sow the draft of planned updates to Anadarko's web site concerning hydraulic fracturing. We understand your intention for the updates to be posted online on or before your annual meeting date on May 17, 2011.

In recognition of the significant progress toward greater transparency achieved by these planned disclosures, and our agreement to hold follow-up dialogue in October 2011, As You Sow hereby withdraws its proposal.

We greatly appreciate your team's attentiveness to the issues we have raised.

Items we wish to place on the agenda for our October discussion include a continuation of our discussion about increased disclosure regarding:

- Safeguards undertaken to avoid creating concentrations of unacceptably high levels of radioactive elements during the hydraulic fracturing lifecycle; and procedures for safe disposal of such concentrated radioactive materials should they occur;
- Disposal issues in general, e.g., waste tracking and vendor oversight and assessment criteria;
 and,
- The composition of fracking fluids.

Other specific items may arise as well.

Sincerely,

Michael Passoff

Senior Strategist, As You Sow

Partle flat

cc: Shelley Alpern, Trillium